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CEZ, a. s., June 2012
I. Introduction

CEZ, a. s. (hereinafter referred to as “CEZ”) welcomes the opportunity given by the ACER
to all interested parties to comment the text containing CEZ response to public consultation
„Framework Guidelines on Electricity Balancing.”
II. Specific comments of CEZ

ČEZ supports the EFET Response and adds two general comments:

1. ČEZ would like to stress necessity of the cost-benefit analyses before final decision about shortening of the settlement period  from 1 hour to 30 or 15 minutes. (art. 5. Balance responsibility and imbalance settlement).

2. To avoid market distortion, there should be set up two milestones for implementation process. At first stage, only “energy bids” (no auxiliary services capacity payment included), typically unpaired bids from intraday market should be taken into account. TSOs should be given some time to change their contracts for capacity (auxiliary services) and finally harmonize rules for merit order set up at second stage.

